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 APOLOGIES :  If you are unable to attend or are bringing a guest (even if they are your partner) you must book 
them in.Phone 9439 1422 before 11am on the day of the meeting. 

 

 
 

Last Monday our newest 

member Max Henderson 

joined our Club.  We 

welcome Max and 

partner Lynne. 

 

Larry Jacka and myself 

attended the incoming 

and outgoing Germany 

GSE Teams at Pennant Hills Golf Club on 

Wednesday night with 75 people in 

attendance. 

 

Best Regards Graham Evans 

 

 
Sergeant Stan got the meeting off in time 

and introduced President Graham who 

opened the meeting welcoming Max and 

Lynne Henderson  

At our last meeting – 8 March 2010 

At our last meeting – 8 March 2010 
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Front Desk Michael Moroney Front Desk Carol Russell 
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Steward Rod Crosweller Steward Prue Daras 
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Rotary theme 2009/10 

Rotary International 

1.2 Million Members worldwide 

32,500 Clubs in 207 Countries 

Rotary members serve those in need 

and our Motto is "Service above Self"  
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Fabienne‟s  report She started  the 

Umina camp 

weekend with all the 

other Exchange 

students and had a 

great day at the 

Reptile Park followed 

by a Bush Dance on 

the Saturday Night. 

On Sunday she left 

with Bob and Bev 

Davidson to Norfolk 

Island. First time 

snorkelling explored the island, found a 

Swiss house and went to a convict 

evening. 

Barry Lambert Needs help to man the 

BowelScan stand at Cherrybrook shops 

18-19 PM. Copy of the” Hills Times” bowel 

scan  article was handed around to read. 

Tim Bowland Reported on a great Golf 

day at Hunters Hill. 75 golfers and 90 to 

the dinner made for a great day. Tim 

thanked Colin McGowan and Carol Russell 

for their help organising the event and 

collecting the money. Next golf day will be 

in October 2010 Thanked Colin Wright for 

the work done on the containers. 

Rob Wansbrough Organised a bush walk 

and breakfast for this year‟s GSE team. 

The all day breakfast saw them through 

Elizabeth Farm, Parramatta Park and then 

off to Olympic park on the River Cat. 

Graham Cuthbertson Conference dress 

rehearsal at David Turnbull‟s house 2.30 

Sunday. Missing wool bales are in New 

Zealand!!. 

Colin Wright Need more candidates for 

Vocational service awards please. 

Colin Mc Gowan  Warrah Working Bee. 

This weekend 13th March. Concrete the 

coffee shop  outdoor area  8m x 4m slab. 

Removing Lantana from the gully. Need  

protective wear and  BYO lunch. 

Tom Westcott Warrah. We will use a 

mini excavator driven by Gino to dig out 

the pad . Tim Bowland‟s company to 

supply formwork and mesh. 

Art contest 2010  letter of offer has gone 

to all schools. Committee need to follow 

up schools to get teacher aid packs to 

participating schools before the first term 

holidays. 

President Graham New Member, Max 

Henderson accompanied by his wife Lynne 

was formally inducted as a member of our 

Rotary club by President Graham Evans. 

Max has been nominated as a new Youth 

committee member. 

 
President Graham presenting Max with his 

Rotary Pin and welcoming to our Club 

Channa Jayasuriya 

 
We were given a great Tour of Channa‟s 

family migration from his home country, 

Sri Lanka  to Sydney Via Tasmania. 

Channa‟s career in banking and his wife 

who is a Doctor and two children has 

meant a very busy lifestyle. He is 

currently the Assistant Business manager 

for ANZ  

Night Reporter – Tom Westcott  

 

 
Max is shown addressing our members 

watched by wife Lynne 
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President Graham and Margaret shown with 
Max and Lynne Henderson following Max‟s 

induction 

 

 

  
None this week 

 
 

 
None this week 

 

 
Last  Monday our club hosted seven 

German visitors who are on exchange to 

District 9680 for four weeks. 

The morning was a great success due to 

the efforts of four of our girls Jean Baker, 

Robyn Crosweller, Ann Garnett and Ann 

Turner. 

When the „May Day‟ call went out for some 

substitute wives to help with breakfast 

these girls „jumped into the breach‟ and 

volunteered their services without „batting 

an eyelid‟.  

Pete Garnett and Rod Crosweller also 

helped escort the group on our walk 

through the Darling Mills Forest. 

With our combined knowledge of 

aborigines, birds, koalas, platypus, gum 

trees and rock formations the visitors 

found our 7.30am jaunt very interesting. 

The highlight of the day for the young 

people seemed to be the breakfast after 

the walk. 

Our girls provided fresh fruit, delicious 

quiches, croissants and a variety of 

muffins with fruit juice and coffee. 

The young people could not cope with it all 

for breakfast so the remainder went into a 

hamper for them to take. 

 
We then went to Elizabeth Farm which 

they enjoyed and found very interesting (a 

beautiful sunny day added to the 

pleasure). 

Next stop was Old Government House 

where we had a picnic lunch. 

They had all brought a sandwich with 

them and proposed to buy muesli bars to 

fill up on. They were very happy not to 

have to do this. They devoured their 

sandwiches rapidly so they could get into 

the quiches and muffins. At the end of 

lunch they still had 10 or 12 muffins left. 

Great!  

They packed these to have for afternoon 

tea at Olympic Park after their Rivercat 

trip. No need to spend their money on 

muesli bars. 

There was much joking and laughing 

about their „All Day Breakfast‟. 

It seemed to be the highlight of their day. 

Ann & Ann, Jean and Robyn a huge vote 

of thanks for getting out of bed so early 

and providing so much delicious food for 

our visitors. 

I am sure their „All Day Breakfast‟ has 

been Twittered and FaceBooked around 

the world by now. 

 

“Doc” Wansbrough  

 
 

GSE Team Breakfast  

   Birthdays     

   Anniversaries     

Birthdays and Anniversaries 
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CRAFT STALL FOR THE ROTARY WING 

OF THE CHILDRENS HOSPITAL 

ATTENTION CRAFTERS 

Works of craft may be delivered to the 

Conference Hall of Friendship from 3.00 

p.m. Friday March 19th.  Many thanks for 

your help with this project. 

  

ATTENTION BUYERS 

Sale of craft items begins Saturday 

morning from 8.00 a.m.  Do not miss an 

opportunity to both browse and buy.  Be 

amazed by the talent in District 9680 and 

support THE ROTARY WING OF THE 

CHILDRENS HOSPITAL at Westmead. 

 

 
 

Max Henderson‟s contact details have now 

been added to our membership directory. 

Please make sure and add him to any Club 

contact lists you may have. 

 

 
 

Dear Members of West Pennant Hills and 

Cherrybrook Rotary Club 

Re : ANZAC Commemoration Dinner, 

Castle Hill RSL Club, Tuesday 27th 

April 2010 

For the past several years our Lions Club 

has hosted an ANZAC Commemoration 

Dinner at Castle Hill RSL Club. This year‟s 

dinner is to be held on Tuesday 27th 

April commencing at 6.30pm for 

7.00pm and the keynote speaker will be 

Colonel Ian Ahearn (Retired) speaking 

on “The Battle of Coral – Vietnam May 

1968” - “In May 1968, units of the 1st 

Australian Task Force (1ATF) confronted 

members of the North Vietnamese army in 

fierce action around Fire Support Base 

(FSB) Coral and FSB Balmoral in Bien Hoa 

province. Fighting continued into June. 26 

Australian soldiers died during the battle. 

Australian War Memorial Senior Historian 

Ashley Ekins said that the battle was the 

most sustained and arguably most 

hazardous battle of the Vietnam War. "The 

engagements around these fire support 

bases rivalled in intensity and duration the 

largest action previously by Australian 

soldiers during the battle of Long Tan in 

August 1966," he said.” 

Invitation to your Club Members and 

their Partners 

We have much pleasure in extending a 

warm invitation to you and your club 

members and their partners to come along 

and join us for what promises to be an 

interesting and moving tribute to the 

tradition of ANZAC. 

Please find attached the brochure/booking 

slip containing details. As we are 

expecting a capacity audience we are 

requesting that bookings and payments be 

to us by 16th April 2010. Admission 

tickets will be sent to you prior to the 

dinner. 

Please note that this is primarily a 

community ANZAC Commemoration and is 

not a fundraiser. However, any profits will 

be donated to the Children‟s Hospital at 

Westmead to aid Children‟s Cancer 

Research. 

Should you require and further 

information there are contact details on 

the brochure. My contact details are: 

Phone: 9899 8665, Email: 

johnsim@bigpond.net.au , Postal address: 

PO Box 175, West Pennant Hills NSW 

2125 

 

With kind regards, 

John Sim 

Chairman, ANZAC Commemoration Dinner 

Lions Club of West Pennant Hills – 

Cherrybrook Inc 

 

 
 

Month 
w/e 
Fri Name / Activity 

 March 19 District Conference 

  26 SAFARI 

April   Fabienne away until 17th 

  23   

  30   

 May 7   

  14   

  21   

  28   

 June 4   

  11   

  18   

  25 Club Changeover. 

 

Dinner/ Outing roster for Fabienne 

Invitation  
ANZAC Commemorative Dinner  

27 April 2010 

Club directory changes 

Craft Stall at District Conference 
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Hello my friends in Rotary, 

 

This is just a follow-up on the email below 

to enquire if you can give me an indication 

of any numbers yet. Although we don't 

require precise figures until the week 

before, some idea of support would help 

us with the planning. 

 

We've been fortunate in that the Sydney 

German Consul General and his wife 

have agreed to be our guests for the night 

so it looks like turning out to 

be a first class affair. We're moving on 

with our plans to make the night a 

memorable occasion for both the GSE 

team and our visitors and we really look 

forward to your company. 

 

Best wishes  Bruce Allen 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
ShelterBox Founder Tom Henderson briefs 

team leaderRon Noseworthy on his arrival in 

Haiti. 

10,000 
The charity‟s CEO is in Port au Prince 

where 10,000 ShelterBox tents have been 

distributed to those left homeless in the 

tragedy, with thousands more tents on the 

way.  

ShelterBox Founder Tom Henderson has 

seen first hand how ShelterBox tents are 

providing shelter to families who have lost 

everything in Haiti. Tom has been 

undertaking a field assessment of 

ShelterBox‟s operations in Haiti and 

meeting partner agencies who have 

provided support during one of the largest 

deployments in the charity‟s history. He is 

joined by ShelterBox‟s International 

Training Academy Manager Ben Spurway 

(UK) and ShelterBox Response Team 

member David Eby (US), one of the first 

aid workers to arrive in Port au Prince 

following the earthquake on January 12. 

„This trip has enabled us to stage a 

detailed evaluation of the crucial work 

being undertaken by our response team 

volunteers operating in the field‟, Tom 

said. „We have had teams on the ground 

in Port au Prince since the earthquake 

struck and we have distributed more than 

10,000 tents and life-saving supplies to 

those most in need, with thousands more 

tents committed to Haiti. „With an 

estimated one million Haitians still living 

without adequate shelter in heavy rains 

and the hurricane season soon 

approaching, there is certainly no let up in 

the need for emergency shelter.‟ 

ShelterBox Response Team members on 

Shelterbox Founder witnesses work in 
Haiti 

German GSE Team Farewell Dinner 
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the ground say the disaster relief tents 

they are distributing are vital in the 

continued aid effort. SRT member Phil 

Duloy (UK), said: „I met a family of three 

in Delmas staying in a shelter made of 

sticks lashed together with shoelaces, 

covered by bed sheets and walled with old 

cardboard boxes. They were very happy to 

move into a ShelterBox tent.‟ SRT 

member Jens Pagotto (NZ) added: „The 

need here is still desperately unfulfilled. 

Our tents and family kits are in high 

demand. The co-operation and co-

ordination between different agencies is 

very strong and the number of different 

projects we'll be working on over the next 

few weeks is growing all the time. „With 

sometimes two or three families living in 

one tent, the only questions we are asked 

are when and how many more tents we 

can provide. The need shows no signs of 

letting up, and it's obvious that our 

involvement here is still as important as it 

was five or six weeks ago. „Only the 

other day I met a boy, less than three 

years old, who was found left in a 

dumpster. He is now making a full 

recovery at the Miami University Field 

Hospital and I was told last night that 

there was a chance that an adoptive 

family or place at an orphanage was 

being arranged.' Acute need Jens, who 

has been on numerous ShelterBox 

deployments, said there was a huge 

pressure for emergency shelter in Haiti. „I 

have never seen such an acute need 

as there is here,‟ he said. Rachel Pitot 

from the charity Partners With Haiti who 

have worked with ShelterBox in Port au 

Prince, said: „It was amazing to see 

pregnant women going from being in the 

back of an old box truck with no cover to 

being in a ShelterBox tent safe and dry 

with their new baby. Many of the babies 

were born only hours after receiving the 

box! 'Thank you again for allowing us to 

distribute such amazing gifts to our 

Haitian brothers and sisters.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
By Arnold R. Grahl 

Rotary International News - 5 March 2010   

 
A church in Port-au-Prince, Haiti, damaged by 
the earthquake. RI President John Kenny, who 

visited Haiti on 23 February, said the 
magnitude of the devastation was more than 
he had anticipated and cannot be captured in 

pictures. Photo courtesy of District 4060 

Almost two months after a powerful 

earthquake shook Haiti, signs of 

devastation are everywhere, underscoring 

the long road to recovery that lies ahead. 

RI President John Kenny, who visited Haiti 

in late February, urged Rotarians to work 

with District 7020 's Haiti earthquake relief 

team coordinating aid to the nation. "What 

they are basically saying is, „What we 

need is money,‟ so they can buy locally 

the implements that are needed to help 

the reconstruction," Kenny said.  

More than 250,000 people are estimated 

to have died in the 12 January earthquake 

and aftershocks in Port-au-Prince, with 

another million homeless.  

Kenny said he felt it was important to visit 

Haiti "to show that Rotarians worldwide 

care about the plight of their fellow human 

beings, many of whom have lost 

everything."  

He found that the destruction was even 

greater than he had expected.  

"When you see it on television, it's one 

thing," he said. "But to actually be there 

and see some of these buildings the way 

they are and to know that there are 

people underneath that rubble -- the 

sheer magnitude you can't quite capture 

in film."  

Accompanying Kenny on his 23 February 

trip were Past RI Vice President Roberto 

Valentín; Rotarian Charles Adams, who is 

coordinating a disaster relief committee in 

the neighboring Dominican Republic; and 

How Rotarians can help in Haiti 

http://www.clubrunner.ca/dprg/dxhome/_home.aspx?did=7020
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Ramiro Sánchez Melo, governor of District 

4060 (Dominican Republic).  

Past RI Director Barry Rassin and Past 

District Governor Richard McCombe also 

made a trip to Port-au-Prince earlier in the 

month to meet with Rotary leaders 

involved in relief work. Both are involved 

with organizing the aid effort in District 

7020, which covers Haiti along with 10 

other Caribbean nations and areas.  

In addition to money, the district is asking 

for large tents that can serve as 

classrooms, recreation areas, community 

centers, or therapy shelters. Nearly all of 

the schools in the capital were destroyed 

by the earthquake.  

Medical supplies and equipment, 

classroom materials, and agricultural tools 

are also needed. While food, water, and 

temporary shelter remain important, a 

report by District 7020 leaders notes that 

work needs to begin on sustainable 

housing to provide jobs, shelter, and an 

infrastructure to support residents. Relief 

workers are also being cautious about 

handing out free food and water because a 

substantial part of the economy is based 

on small farms and businesses, and street 

vendors who sell produce and other 

staples. Too many free items can put 

single-family businesses in trouble and 

trigger a downward economic spiral.  

"The best form of aid that Rotarians can 

now give is cash to the Rotarians in 

District 7020 so that it can be used to 

purchase supplies of food and materials 

locally, protecting the local economy," 

Kenny said.  

The RI president added that Rotarians 

must now help in the medium- and long-

term recovery, which Rotary is set up to 

do well.  

Rotarian Claude Surena, head of the Haiti 

Task Force and president of the Haitian 

Medical Association, is representing 

District 7020 on the government's Post 

Disaster National Assistance Committee, 

focused on long-term recovery.  

"The road to reconstruction will be a long 

one," Kenny said. "But I know that 

Rotarians will continue to play an effective 

part all the way."  

 

 
"TANJOOBERRYMUTTS"... 

By the time you read through this YOU 

WILL UNDERSTAND 

"TANJOOBERRYMUTTS"...and be ready for 

China . Now, here goes...  

 

The following is a telephonic exchange 

between maybe you as a hotel guest and 

room-service in China ......  

Room Service : "Morrin. Roon sirbees."  

Guest : "Sorry, I thought I dialled room-

service."  

Room Service:" Rye . Roon sirbees 

...morrin! Joowish to oddor sunteen???"  

Guest: "Uh..... Yes, I'd like to order bacon 

and eggs."  

Room Service: "Ow ulai den?"  

Guest: ".....What??"  

Room Service: "Ow ulai den?!? 

.... Pryed, boyud, pochd?"  

Guest: "Oh, the eggs! How do I like them? 

Sorry.. Scrambled, please."  

Room Service: "Ow ulai dee bayken ? 

Creepse?"  

Guest: "Crisp will be fine."  

Room Service: "Hokay. An sahn toes?"  

Guest: "What?"  

Room Service: "An toes. ulai sahn toes?"  

Guest: "I.... Don't think so.."  

RoomService: "No?  Udo wan sahn 

toes???"  

Guest: "I feel really bad about this, but I 

don't know what 'udo wan sahn toes' 

means."  

RoomService: "Toes! Toes!...Why Uoo don 

wan toes? Ow bow Anglish moppin we 

botter?"  

Guest: "Oh, English muffin! !! I've got it! 

You were saying 'toast'...  

Fine....Yes, an English muffin will be fine."  

RoomService: "We botter?"  

Guest: "No, just put the botter on the 

side."  

RoomService: "Wad?!?"  

Guest: "I mean butter... Just put the 

butter on the side."  

RoomService: "Copy?"  

Guest: "Excuse me?"  

RoomService: "Copy...tea..meel?"  

Guest: "Yes. Coffee, please... And that's 

everything."  

RoomService: "One Minnie. Scramah egg, 

creepse bayken , Anglish moppin, we 

botter on sigh and copy ... Rye ??"  

Guest: "Whatever you say."  

RoomService: "Tanjooberrymutts.."  

Guest: "You're welcome"  

Remember I said "By the time you read 

through this YOU WILL UNDERSTAND 

'TANJOOBERRYMUTTS' ...... and you do, 

don't you! 

Contributed by Stan Baseley 

Humour 
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OBJECT OF BOWELSCAN 

1. Develop Community Awareness of 

the nature of bowel cancer. 

2. Earlier detection of potential or 

actual bowel cancer. 

 

CANCER OF THE LARGE BOWEL 

 Australia has the world‟s highest 

incidence of bowel cancer - 1 in 21 (for 

both men and women) 

 Age is an important factor.  The risk 

begins at age 40, doubling every 5 

years until age 60 and 

      even more rapidly as the person gets 

older. 

 Statistics show 90% of bowel cancers 

can be successfully cured if detected at 

an early stage. 

POLYPS are growths occurring in the 

lining of the bowel.  Not all polyps are 

cancerous but bowel cancers begin as 

polyps.  They may or may not bleed and 

cause diarrhoea and pain.  Because polyps 

can develop into cancer, early diagnosis 

and removal of all polyps is important. 

HIGH RISK:  The risk of bowel cancer 

increases 3 to 4 times the average if: 

 One or more of your close relatives 

(mother, father, brother, sister or 

child) have had bowel cancer or 

polyps. 

 You‟ve previously had bowel cancer or 

polyps. 

 You‟ve had extensive inflammatory 

bowel disease (Crohn's disease or 

ulcerative colitis). 

 You have a history of bleeding with or 

in the stool. 

Persons in any of the above categories 

should consult their doctor for follow up 

investigation. 

NOTE:   Many bowel cancers also occur in 

people without high risk factors. 

ANNUAL TESTING: It is imperative for 

ALL men and women over the age of 40 

have a Bowelscan test EVERY YEAR.  If a 

person has a blood relative with bowel 

cancer or polyps, or the person has a 

bowel problem, or is in doubt – they must 

consult their Doctor.   

OCCULT BLOOD TEST KIT:  Kits are 

easy to use, come with instructions, are 

completed in the privacy of one‟s home 

and then returned to a participating 

pharmacy in the foil lined envelope 

provided for pathology collection. The 

pathology card attached to the kit must be 

completed and signed by the person doing 

the test – if detached the test becomes 

invalid.  

HOW DOES BOWELSCAN WORK 

Bowelscan is simply a chemical test for 

screening invisible (occult) blood in the 

stool, which if present may indicate a 

bowel cancer or polyp.  However, there 

may be bleeding for other reasons, i.e., 

not due to a cancer.  In the early stages, 

bowel cancers and polyps do bleed 

intermittently.  An appointed accredited 

pathologist tests all kits from our 

Program.   Results are sent to our 

Medical Coordinator, who in turn advises 

each participant whether they were 

positive or negative. In the instance of 

persons with a positive test, our Medical 

Coordinator will also advise their 

nominated doctor.  Any further 

investigation or remedial treatment is 

managed by the participant‟s own doctor.  

Confidentiality is maintained at all times. 

NOTE:  A positive test result does not 

conclusively indicate a polyp or cancer, as 

there are many other reasons why a test 

can be positive.  All positive test results 

should be investigated. 

 

 

 

 
Apologies may now also be submitted by 

Email to David Turnbull at 

dturnbull@lhogroup.com.au to record their 

non attendance or the attendance or 

partners or guests at a meeting.   It is 

emphasised that it is imperative guests be 

booked in so we don‟t have the situation 

we had last Monday where we had seven  

guests at the meeting we were not booked 

in. 

Email advice must still be in by 11am on 

the day to enable Springfield to cater 

accordingly. In the case of any disputed 

notifications, the time of receipt of the 

email will determine if it was submitted by 

to required deadline. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Important Notice re apologies 

Bowelscan – General information 

file:///C:/Users/Richard/Documents/Rotary/Bulletins%202009-2010/dturnbull@lhogroup.com.au
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Bowel Scan Roster - Latest 

  

Friday 
12th 
March 

Sat 13th 
March 

Sunday 
14th 
March 

Monday 
15th 
March 

Tuesday 
16th 
March 

Wednesday 
17th March 

Thursday 
18th 
March 

Friday 
19th 
March 

9.00AM to 
12.30PM 

Brian 
Furrer 

Sandy 
Burrage, 
Carol 
Russell 

Barry 
Lambert 

John 
Kehrli 
(Probus) 

Dick 
Bushell Stan Baseley 

Margaret 
McGowan 

Howard 
Fleming 

12.30PM to 
4.00PM 

Barry 
Lambert 

Cawas 
Sahukar 
Prue 
Daras 

Rosemary 
Clarke 

Alison 
Bowland 

Jill 
Turnbull 

Rod 
Crosweller 
Robyn 
Crosweller 

Barry 
Lambert 
MAY BE 
LATE No Shift 

4.00PM to 
7.00PM No Shift No Shift No Shift No Shift No Shift No Shift 

Howard 
Fleming No Shift 

AFTERNOON SHIFT take kits and money to Ros Savio at Atour Shop 

MORNING SHIFT pick up kits and money from Ros Savio at shop 

    Club Program 2009/2010   11-Mar-10 

Mar-10   Activity-  Literacy Partners Organiser/Contact 

Sat 13 Warrah Working Bee   C. McGowan 

Mon 15 Trish Whetton - Forsight Foundation   Graham Cuthbertson 

Tues  16 Club Board Meeting   Graham Evans 

District Conference 18-21 March 2010 - Port Macquarie   Graham Cuthbertson 

Mon 22 Cawas - Membership Night   Cawas Suhakar 

Sat 27 PETS   Graham Cuthbertson 

Mon 29 Roger Norman - Graffiti Removal Team     

Apr-10   Activity- Magazine Partners Organiser/Contact 

Mon 5 No Meeting- Easter Monday     

Sun 11 Sausage Sizzle - Bunnings Dural   Barry Lambert 

Mon 12 Richard Batterly - Photography   Larry Jacka 

Thurs 15 Club Board Meeting   Graham Evans 

Sat 17 District Assembly   Graham Cuthbertson 

Mon 19 Meeting     

Mon 26 No Meeting- Anzac day PH     

May-10   Activity Partners Organiser/Contact 

Sat/Sun 1/2 Trip away   C.Russell/ P. Daras 

Mon 3 Ken McManus - Marine Rescue   Ross Ballinger 

Mon 10 Club Aniversary Dinner   Ross Ballinger/G Cuth 

Tues  11 Combined Club Board Meeting   Graham Evans 

Sat  15 RDA Trivia Night To be Confirmed   Colin Baxter 

Mon 17 Wine and Cheese Night     

Sat 22 DIK    Bob Davison 

Mon 24 Meeting     

Sun 30 Red Shield Appeal - Barry Smith Holden   Colin McGowan 

Mon 31 Meeting     

Jun-10   Activity- Rotary Fellowship Partners Organiser/Contact 

Mon 7 Meeting     

Tues  8 Club Board Meeting   Graham Cuthbertson 

Mon 14 Pub Hol - Queens Birthday     

Mon 21 Inbound student- final presentation?     

Fri 25 Club Changeover   Graham Cuthbertson 

 
 Details of the full Club program can be found in the Club website 

 www.wphcrotary.org  

http://www.wphcrotary.org/
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Photos of the week 

Fabienne pictured on Norfolk Island during her recent trip with Bob and Bev Davison 

 
The “Doc” pictured singing to his hapless GSE Team “If you knew Peggy Sue!!” 
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Name PARTNER ADDRESS HOME WORK MOBILE E-MAIL Classification 

BALL Keith Dianne      
Plasterboard 
engineering 

BALLINGER Ross Helen      Sign Services 

BASELEY Stan Patricia      Manager – Printing 

BAKER Steve Jean      Banking 

BAXTER Colin Gwen      Financial Services 

BICKFORD Tim Sharon      
Commercial 
Management 

BOWLAND Tim Alison      Residential Designer 

BURRAGE Sandy Mike      Diversion Therapy 

BUSHELL Richard Rosslyn      Industrial Marketing 

CLARKE Rosemary Rob      Education Services 

CLEARY Peter Julie      
Engineer – 
Management  

CROSWELLER Rod Robyn      Architecture 

CUTHBERTSON Graham Judy      Finance Management 

DARAS Prue       Health Services 

DAVISON Bob Beverley      
Information 
Technology 

DENMARK Clive Jenny      Waste Management 

FLEMING Howard Megan       Mining instruments 

EVANS Graham Margaret      Wool Industry 

FREEMAN Barry Joan      Corporate training 

FURRER Brian Barbara      Forestry   

GERGES Hany Jo      Dentistry 

HAMER Rob Janet      IT Services 

HENDERSON Max Lynne      
Property Risk 
Management 

JACKA Larry Miriam      Consulting training 

JAYASURIYA Channa Amala      Banking 

LAM Douglas Kaija      TV production 

LAMBERT Barry  Helen      Pharmaceutical – Mfg 

MAKIN Tony Pamela      Quantity surveying 

McGOWAN Colin Margaret      Funds Management 

MORONEY Michael Catherine      Phone sales 

MEYER Fabienne       Exchange Student 

MYERS Bob Lyn      Postal Services 

PAYNTER Alan Lyn      
Bathroom 
Renovations 

PIDGEON Greg Marilyn      Baby Wear - Sales 

RUSSELL Carol       Financial Planning 

RUSSELL John Marie      Business training 

SAHUKAR Cawas Rashna      Marketer & Trainer 

SAVIO Gino Roslyn      Plumber 

SAVIO Roslyn Gino      Travel services 

SIMPSON Jim Dianne      Financial compliance 

TRUMM Toni Michael      Retail Fashion 

TURNBULL David Jill      Consulting plumbing 

WANSBROUGH Robert Anne      Veterinary Services 

WESTCOTT Tom Annette      Shade Sales 

WRIGHT Colin Dianne      Commodity Broker  

YEATES Graeme Honey      Financial Advisor 
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